Applecross Community Company information request and visit

TBI Admin meeting 05-07-2015


http://www.applecrosscommunitycompany.org/ 


---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Alison Macleod <alisonapplecross@gmail.com>
Date: 30 June 2017 at 22:21
Subject: Learning visit?
To: newsletter@transitionblackisle.org
Hi Anne and Sheila 

Just reading the TBI newsletter and wondering if I could visit to have a chat about your experiences running transport and growing/composting based projects. We're looking at CCF funding at the moment with a view to applying for funding to support two such projects. CCF will fund learning visits - I guess this would include a fee for the host- and I thought TBI would be both relevant and relatively easy to get to.  

All the best,

Alison
Alison Macleod 

Local Development Officer

Applecross Community Company

01520 744348
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

On Mon, Jul 3, 2017 at 9:36 AM, Martin Sherring <martin@pennyandmartin.co.uk> wrote:

Hi Alison,

Anne passed your email on to me (as convenor of TBI). We have a meeting of our directors coming up on Wednesday, so that would be a good opportunity to discuss your suggestion – but I’m pretty sure we will be enthusiastic about it in principle, so the discussion is likely to be more about individuals’ availability.

 Are you able to provide a bit more detail about the proposed visit? Maybe covering:

When you would prefer to meet (midweek/ weekend, which month)

How many people might come from Applecross

Any more information about your interests

Likely duration of the visit

 

One option might be to come to one of our community markets, which for July and August will also be featuring some cycling promotion – that could maybe give a bit of a practical focus? We could also talk about the Local Larder publication which we are in the process of updating and plan to re-publish on-line.

 

Thinking about it, maybe we should have a chat before you get too far into detail! My numbers are 01349 877822 and 07730 927518. I’m out this evening, but around apart from that.

 

Best wishes,

Martin Sherring

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

From: Alison Macleod 

To: Martin Sherring 

Sent: Monday, July 03, 2017 11:31 AM

Subject: Re: Learning visit to the Black Isle

Hi Martin, 

Thanks for getting back to me so promptly. 

The expression of interest for the funding has to be submitted by 28th August but the draft application has to follow up soon after, so we need to have quite a good plan in place by the time of the EOI submission. I'm an employee and so expect to fit in visits/meetings etc into times that suit volunteers. Either midweek or weekend is fine. Most of July would be OK (though I'm on holiday the last week of July) and the first couple of weeks of August would be OK too, except 3rd.  

It will possibly just be me, though I'll invite my board, of which I think two directors will be interested but would have to fit it in round work etc. Applecross is really busy at this time of year so they might not be able to come at all. One is self employed and also cleans holiday houses (so a Saturday would definitely be no use for her) and the other works shifts so not easy to predict suitable days. If you are able to suggest a few dates and times that suit you I can see if any of these suit them.  

The projects we're hoping to apply for: :

Transport (I've submitted an EOI for this to CCF previously and got a positive response but decided that the one year funding was available for that time wasn't enough; this time it's for 2 years)

Issues
Public transport is limited to 2 buses a week to Inverness at times that suit pensioners (who do make good use of it) but not many others.

There is high level of car ownership in Applecross, often old vehicles and often two or more per household, depending on number of adults wanting to go different places at the same time. This is a significant strain on the household budget and on business costs.

The townships are scattered so a lot of the car use is for short journeys of 1-3 miles. Bikes are used by some but difficult to get them repaired, generally lack of knowledge about maintenance.

Young people and many seasonal workers don't have access to private transport, this is one of the reasons we struggle to retain them.  Almost all our many thousands of visitors arrive by car.  Needless to say transport activities make a high contribution to the overall carbon footprint of the community.

Solutions
We'd be looking for at least one full time DO for the transport project and possibly a part-time administrator.

I've applied to the EST for an EV connection at the hydro turbine house, which, as an Apple Juice investor, you'll know is grid constrained - we're keen to make good use of the energy we can't export. 

The idea is to start a car scheme based on at least one EV and possibly a hybrid vehicle, allowing people to hire a car when they need one for journeys out of Applecross and gradually reduce reliance on private car ownership. We'd also probably run some routes to connect with public transport. We'd have to lease the cars so this would have to bring in an income from an early stage.  We'd also look to encourage/support lift sharing via a FB page.

Also supporting and encouraging use of bikes and electric bikes, including training in safe cycling, bike maintenance and basic repair etc. Possibly bikes for hire for locals to try out and to encourage visitors to explore by bike rather than driving everywhere. 

Encouraging walking. Possibly working on new paths at the south end of the peninsula as road already a bit busy for cyclists, particularly younger ones, this depends on the co-operation of the estate and crofters so probably a very long term project!

We're also planning to look at the feasibility of reinstating a ferry route from Toscaig at the south end of the peninsula to Kyle (about 8 miles as opposed to 45 by road), but this may not work out if it just brings in many more tourists that we can't cope with; we'd need to know if it would take a proportion off the roads. It would be for local people mainly - but would need to be used by tourists to make it viable.

Growing 
Issues
Fresh fruit and veg difficult and expensive to access in Applecross. Busy catering businesses bring in all they use from Inverness. A few people are growing on in-bye croft land but many don't have access to crofts.

It's getting difficult and expensive to get rid of food waste, catering businesses have to pay to have it collected and taken away from Applecross. 

Solution
Probably a full-time DO again and sharing an admin with the transport project.

Installing an in-vessel compostor in the turbine house (plenty room) to allow food waste to be processed and compost used in Applecross and to earn an income. We also want to work with the school and could provide them with a less high tech compostor and smaller polytunnel (depends how far we can stretch the budget).

Ideally we want to install polytunnels near the turbine house so we can heat and light them with hydro energy to extend growing season. If the estate won't co-operate (quite likely) we'll find an alternative but then won't have the benefit of cheap or even free energy. We'll aim to have something at the school in any case. 

Aim to grow fruit and veg for local catering businesses and households, providing support and training and compost etc to local people so they can use their own land for growing if/when they have access to it. Encouraging those with land they don't use or underuse to allow others access to it for growing purposes. Recipes using locally grown food, events at which locally grown food is cooked and served, etc etc.

That's about where we are at the moment. I'm planning to approach the estate soon about leasing land for polytunnels so should know where we are on that by the time I meet with you. 

Hope that's enough to answer your questions at least partially,

All the best

Alison

